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CORPORATE UPDATE ON LITHIUM EXTRACTION UNIT CONSTRUCTION 
 
November 29, 2021- International Battery Metals Ltd. (the “Company”) (CSE: “IBAT”, 
OTC: RHHNF, FSE: 8RE) the Company announces that it has now substantially 
completed the construction of its first lithium extraction unit. The construction was 
delayed due to supply chain issues however most of these issues have been resolved. 
The unit will be tested in the United States in the coming months and will be fine tuned 
before being shipped to South America. 
 
At the request of IIROC, Company wishes to confirm that the Company’s management 
is unaware of any material change in the Company’s operations that would account for 
the recent increase in market activity. 
 
Dr. John Burba stated that “we are extremely excited about commencing the testing of 
the unit and look forward to getting it out into the field next year” 
 
IBAT is an advanced technology company focused on lithium brine extraction. The 
company is in the process of creating and applying intellectual property related to 
lithium extraction from brines.  
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Neither Canadian Securities Exchange nor its Regulation Services Provider (as that term is defined in the 
policies of the Canadian Securities Exchange) accepts responsibility for the adequacy or accuracy of this 
release. 

This news release may contain assumptions, estimates, and other forward-looking statements regarding 
future events. Such forward-looking statements involve inherent risks and uncertainties and are subject to 
factors, many of which are beyond the Company's control that may cause actual results or performance 
to differ materially from those currently anticipated in such statements. 

Forward‐looking and cautionary statements 

This press release shall not constitute an offer to sell or the solicitation of an offer to buy any securities, 
nor shall there be any sale of securities in any state in the United States in which such offer, solicitation 
or sale would be unlawful. The securities referred to herein have not been and will not be registered 
under the United States Securities Act of 1933, as amended, and may not be offered or sold in the 
United States absent registration or an applicable exemption from registration requirements. This 



   

 
 

release may contain statements within the meaning of safe harbour provisions as defined under 
securities laws and regulations. 

This release may contain certain forward‐looking statements with respect to the financial condition, 
results of operations and business of the Company and certain of the plans and objectives of the  
Company with respect to the same. By their nature, forward‐looking statements involve risk and 
uncertainty because they relate to events and depend on circumstances that will occur in the future 
and there are many factors that could cause actual results and developments to differ materially from 
those  expressed or  implied by these forward‐looking statements. 
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